
Avanti House Primary Newsletter

July 2022
Dear Parents/Carers,

What an extraordinary school year this has been! I cannot thank you all enough for your endless hours of volunteering, 

reading, organizing, donating and doing whatever was necessary to support our pupils—both at home and at 

school. Special thanks to our SSC team, Parent Reps and FOAH who, as usual, went above and beyond the call of 

duty to provide whatever was necessary to add to our pupils’ already rich school experience. I have really enjoyed 

building a stronger partnership between staff/teachers and parents with our pupils at the heart. Thanks to your support, 

our school has continued to thrive and to be the school of choice for many with an ever increasing roll.

I would also like to take an opportunity to congratulate our Year 6 pupils who have worked extremely hard, not only this 

year but throughout their journey at Avanti House Primary School. They have been on an insightful and meaningful 

journey with us and they will be missed by the entire school community. I am very proud of all their achievements and 

the way that they have developed their character and embodiment of the Avanti values. I am also proud to share that 

their SATS results so far are the best results the school has ever produced, and this is largely due to their 

determination and hard work, as well as their dedicated teachers and parents. Year 6 pupils have achieved well above 

both local and national average despite having to adapt to online learning. Congratulations Year 6!

Warm regards,

Mrs Joshi

Principal



A Special Treat for School Council & Head Pupils

School councillors and head pupils were given 
a special treat today by Mrs Joshi for all their 
hard work and excellent contributions. They 

have shown the virtue of teamwork, 
perseverance, patience and gratitude. Pupils 

reflected on how they have improved the 
school and what they learnt on their journey 
as school councillors. Here a are some of the 
many initiatives and ideas that they initiated:

❖ Creating an outdoor forest area
❖ Welcoming the Mayor of Harrow
❖ Parliament Workshop with the MP
❖ Playground games
❖ Themed weeks ideas
❖ School menu on festival days
❖ Friendship buddy ambassadors
❖ Attendance trophy led by pupils
❖ Houses & rewards (starting in September)



Welcoming our new staff!

Ms Patricia – Spanish Teacher Ms Tirumalai – Year 2 SEN TA

Mrs Harrison (previously known 
as Ms Menon) -

Year 5SS Class Teacher



Parent Survey – End of Year Feedback

Please take 5 minutes of your time to complete the survey using the 
link below.

I will be using the summer break to evaluate and review our 
progress towards each of our school improvement priorities. When 
assessing some of the initiatives that have been introduced, I would 

appreciate your feedback and therefore kindly request you 
to complete a parent survey.

https://forms.gle/gSU3Bm3De6h3pJZ36



No Electricity Friday

We celebrated 'No Electricity Friday afternoon' on Friday 8th July. It was a fun way to help children save energy. We found 
out what life would be like without electricity. We used no iPads, computers, laptops, Interactive white boards or class 

lights. We found creative ways to learn using the outdoor sensory area, forest school and in class activities. Did you know 
how much electricity a primary school consumes in a normal week? We use 348.5 Kilowatt per hour of electricity every 

day! This electricity is enough to boil 18,145 kettles. On July 8th, we only used 313.7 kilowatt per hour of electricity, just by 
not using electricity for 2 hours. In future, we are planning to reduce this use of electricity even further. We are grateful to

all children and teachers for making this possible.



Ratha Yatra 

Lord Jagannath, Baladev and Subhadra are finally feeling better and 
came out onto the ground of Avanti House Primary School to share 

their joy with the children! 

The cart was decorated beautifully by Mrs Nandha, Mrs Halai, Mrs 
Asim & Mrs Akula. Instead of jasmine flowers, we had popcorn 
flowers and instead of pillows for the deities to rest on, we had 

beautiful flowers and petals for them! 

Thank you to all of the parents and children who donated delicious 
fruits and wonderful, fragrant flowers ☺



Ratha Yatra 

After a very long time, the children finally had the opportunity to 
celebrate Ratha Yatra in its full galore! 

The festival saw adults and children dressed in their finest, ready to 
welcome Lord Jagannath into the grounds of Avanti House Primary 

School. 

The children spent the rest of their week learning about the glories of 
Lord Jagannath, writing poems, postcards of their experience and 

getting themselves in the mood of King Indradyumna and writing a 
diary entry. 

Parents were also welcome to the event and enjoyed sharing the 
experience with their children. 

Some parents shared:
‘This is the first time I have ever been a part of such a festival and I 

love it’
‘I am so happy to praise Lord Jagannath with my child and get some 

delicious fruit prasad too’ 



EYFS Farm Trip
RLL and RBB children had a wonderful time during our 
visit to Aldenham Country Park and Farm! They had the 
chance to visit the farm and see many animals including 
goats, cows, chickens and a peacock, some of which they 
even got to feed! The children also explored 100 Aker 
words, navigating their way using a map and seeing if they 
could spot the houses of some of the Winnie the Pooh 
characters! The children really enjoyed their visit and 
showed brilliant determination, perseverance and 
stamina throughout the day, walking almost 8000 steps!
A massive thank you to our parent volunteers! We 
couldn’t have done it without you! 😊



Green Trees Award

Green Trees Award is a scheme organised by the Woodlands Trust. It aims to 
encourage children to explore their natural surroundings and get out into their nearby 
woodlands and forests. The Woodlands Trust is the UK's leading woodland 
conservation charity that inspires pupils and students to love woods and trees. By 
completing activities for a given number of points (1, 2, 3 or 5), the school can earn 
the following awards.

5 points = Bronze Award
10 points = Silver Award
15points = Gold Award

30 points = Platinum Award

We have been busy since the Easter break and have already gained 4 points towards 
our Bronze Award. Have a look at what we have been up to.



Green Trees Award
Back in April, our Year 6 children were invited to take part in a survey organised 
by the Wardens of Old Redding Nature Reserve (woodlands opposite the school). 
The warden told us about the work they are completing to improve biodiversity 
for plants and animals alike. The children learned why it is important to have a 
diverse environment. They walked all the way to Gilberts Lake and took part in a 
tree survey. They were challenged to identify what trees were in the area and to 
decide if there was diversity in the trees or too many of each tree species. They 
used tree identifying tools to help them. The children had a great time, here's 
what some of them said...

‘It was a thrilling experience and we learnt that there was not a lot of biodiversity. 
This is because there were many trees of the same ages but they are trying to fix 
it by making glades so that grass and other plants can grow.’

‘During nature walk along Old Redding Forest, I learnt about new types of woods, 
leaves and plants. As we walked deep into the woods I felt fascinated and all my 
unanswered questions were answered by the time we reached the other end of 
the forest. What a morning well spent in the woods!’

Points awarded – 2 points



Green Trees Award
In our Early Years, the children have been visiting our 
woodland area throughout the year. They have been 

learning about the local area and looking at the 
nature around them. We have been learning maths –

using natural objects collected to make patterns, 
making habitats as part of our 'animals' topic, senses 

(what we can hear and see when in the woodland 
area) as part of ourselves and have been making 

beautiful pictures using collected twigs and flowers 
that have been used on our shrine. 

We love the outdoors!

Points awarded – 2 points



Health Living Week

As a part of 
health week, 

Year 5 attended 
a workshop on 
the importance 

of water.



Guitar and Clarinet Concert 

On Wednesday 29th June, our talented year 4, 5 
and 6 guitar and clarinet pupils performed for 

their peers and parents in a lovely concert. They 
were excited to share their learning and progress 
under the direction of our HMS guitar teacher Mr 

Gunter, and clarinet teacher Mr Shelley. Well 
done, performers!



Music Concerts

On Tuesday 5th July, KS1 and KS2 
classes were excited to share their 

music learning from weekly lessons 
in three spectacular end of year 

concert for parents. Many thanks to 
our HMS music teacher Miss K for 
working so hard to prepare classes 
with exciting performance items!



Football Fest Continues

Our Year 6 girls played their very first competitive friendly against 
Avanti House Secondary Year 7 Girls. Although they lost 9-6, the 
girls played a great team game with lots of passing and 
encouragement. Sayona, Shriya and Aashi hit the net. A very well 
done, we are so proud of you!

Year 6 Girls Football Team

Year 6 Boys Football Team
The boys played their final friendly of the year against The Gurukula
Primary School (Hertfordshire). It was a competitive game with our 
boys starting off strong eventually moving to a defence strategy by 
the end of the match. Nonetheless, they tried hard and won 5-2 
with Rishab, Krish P, Darshan and Rohan scoring for AHPS. Super 
result to end the year – well done!

Mr Koorichh



Go Badgers!
From June 6th – 8th, Year 6 children ventured on their residential quest to the depths of 
Somerset. As part of their daily activities, in groups of 12, children were challenged to 
waste the least amount of food and clean up after themselves.

I am both honoured and proud to say that the 'Badgers' (Jenna, Darshan, Shivani N, 
Jayen, Dishi, Veer, Kia, Shayon, Heeya, Krish H, Hemi, Aaryan H) were bursting with good 
character and displayed all the Avanti Virtues that we promote at our school. They 
wasted the least food and tidied up together exhibiting collegiality and excellent 
communication skills. They even invited Mayra to the celebrations as she could not 
attend the residential! We missed Aryan H - don't worry, your ice cream is waiting for 
you!

Mr Koorichh

The Activity Centre staff 
were proud of all the 
children at our school 

for showing respect and 
kindness at all times – a 

super well done!
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This might interest you



This might 
interest you



This might 
interest you



SUMMER READING CHALLENGE



Stay Safe, Be Well


